
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
2023-2024 Report 



 
 

Program Overview: 
The City of Tallahassee’s Parks, Recreation and Neighborhood Affairs Department launched the FY 2023-2024 Vibrant 
Neighborhoods Grant Program (VNG) in October 2023. This grant program was established to fund small-scale resident-initiated 
projects that are designed to enhance the quality of life in City of Tallahassee neighborhoods. City Neighborhood associations or 
homeowner’s associations (HOA’s) can apply for grants ranging from $500-$2,500 to undertake projects that benefits their 
neighborhoods in the following categories: Community Beautification/Placemaking, Community Enrichment Programs/Initiatives, 
Neighborhood Events. The grant funds and accompanying technical assistance provided by the program are designed to empower 
neighborhood groups to effectively plan and implement solutions to enhance neighborhood vibrancy, safety and inclusivity. 
Grants are intended to support enhancements that the entire neighborhood can enjoy and are not intended for regular 
neighborhood maintenance. Neighborhoods must provide a match of 50% of granted funds, which can be in the form of cash, in-
kind donations and/or volunteer time. The program is administered by the City’s Neighborhood Affairs Division. 
 
For FY 2023-2024, $6,000.00 was granted to three neighborhood groups, leveraging an additional $6,928.00 in matching funds. 

 

Funded projects: 

Hartsfield Plantation Homeowner’s Association ($2,500.00): Hartsfield Plantation Homeowner’s Association completed a 
placemaking project consisting of front entrance beautification. A new sign was placed at the entrance of the community because 
the previous sign was greater than 30 years old and in disrepair.  The hope is the new signage inspires community pride, and 
continued maintenance of community properties.  Most importantly, the new signage improves entry into the subdivision. 

  

Old Town Neighborhood Association ($1,000.00): According to Dr. Marsha Turner, a pilot program was designed to enhance the 
communication efforts and activities within the association, and the greater Old Town community (including businesses).  
Presentation of community related content across existing communication platforms have been improved.  Additional software 
programs and online printing services were designed to increase participation and attendance at Neighborhood Association 
projects, events, and activities.  

 

Waverly Hills Neighborhood Association ($2,500): The Waverly Hills Neighborhood Association worked with the City of 
Tallahassee to improve and beautify the public areas of their community, including the front entrance located at the intersection of 
Thomasville and Waverly Road, and the second entrance at the intersection of Meridian Road and Waverly Road. Upon completion 
of the project both entrances are more environmentally friendly and lower in maintenance requirements. 
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